
24.04.2018
Minister
Ministry of Justice
Public complaints
Jerusalem, Israel

Dear Sir (Madam):
RE: a Hapoalim bank provocation
I apply to you in connection with a recent conflict in my Hapoalim bank as follows.    

As to myself, I am an Israeli citizen, 82, living in a hostel in Haifa on an old-aged subsidy.  Besides, I 
am a scientist, PhD, with a great scientific mission vital, in my view, for the destiny of civilization, the 
Jewish people in particular. Quite understandably, I have got many enemies first of all among Russian 
security fascists and the corrupt circles of the scientific establishment in Europe, mainly in Germany.

Seeking financial support for my mission from European and American institutions, I have decided to 
acquire, in addition to my original Discount bank in Jerusalem, a new bank for my mission just to 
protect my Discount account from the unpredictable situation abroad. So now I have an account also in 
the Hapoalim bank, branch 736,  Kikar Paris, in Haifa.   

Recently I have received an invitation for an international conference in Europe and decided to acquire 
a common international magnetic card now absolutely necessary for any deal abroad and on the 
Internet. As the Discount bank provided me with a Mafteah-Visa card that did not work on the Internet, 
I decided to order a debit Master card in my Hapoalim bank. However, to my surprise, the 
administration of the bank refused to issue that card for me without any convincing explanation. That 
was an abuse of their administrative position, a violation of their professional duty, a personal offense 
to me, a most dangerous provocation organized, in my view, by my above enemies, an International 
Fascist Mafia.  Given the purpose of my mission – preventing a new world war, the above incident 
presents a threat not to me alone, but to the whole civilization, the Jewish people in particular. 

In this connection, taking into account my mission aimed actually at national and international security, 
as is stated in the papers enclosed, would you please take all the necessary measures for the 
administration of the above Hapoalim bank to issue the debit Master card for me as soon as possible.  

Yours sincerely,
Igor Makarov, ID310295142
51 Hativat Carmeli, 32629 Haifa, Israel
Tel/fax: 04-8221997; phone: 054-7856170
Email: igor1935makarov@gmail.com  

Enclosure:
(1) my letter to the Speaker of the Knesset:  http://kvisit.com/S8LH1Aw;   
(2) my letter to the Munich Security Conference 2018:  http://kvisit.com/Sxrr1Aw.
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